

Streetsboro Alumni Association Newsletter July 2010



Volume 4, Number 1 of 4

Streetsboro Class Reunions Scheduled

- 1965 45 year reunion is planned for Saturday evening, August 7. Contact Judi (Jahn) Krieger, e-mail: judikrieger@aol.com or Gary Wilcox, e-mail: gary78vette@aol.com for more information.
- 1970 40 year reunion is planned over the homecoming weekend October 1 -2. Football game on Friday and meet Saturday night at the Elks Club in Ravenna. Contact Cindy (Wright) Cook at Cindycook@windstream.net, phone # 440-466-9368 or Eric Hilston at ehilt@aol.com, phone # 330-678-3892
- 1975 35 year reunion is planned for October 1-2. This will be a group reunion including the classes of 1974, 1976, and 1977. For more information contact Deb (Borbely) Defer, borb57@aol.com, Barb (Rohaley) Cowling, bc1287@aol.com, Mary Ann (Rohaley) Kopcak, makepcak@gmail.com.
- 1980 30 year reunion is planned for Saturday, July 17th at Joe Lindsey's Place, 543 Ravenna Rd in Streetsboro. Contact person is Tom Vasko, e-mail: TOMVASKO@YAHOO.COM.
- 1985 25 year reunion is planned over the Homecoming weekend October 1 -2. Football game on Friday and meet Saturday night at The Rusty Nail in Kent. Contact person is Dianne (Kravetz) Ziessler, e-mail: dziess@insight.rr.com.
- 1990 20 year reunion is planned for November 27 at the Richfield Banquet and Conference Center. Contact Carolyn (DeYoung) Wysong e-mail: jcwysong@aol.com.
- 2000 10 year reunion planning is in the works. For more information contact Kim Schneider, kimber2125@yahoo.com also on Facebook.
- 2005 A 5 Year reunion is under consideration. For information and/or planning assistance, please contact Brittany McGinnis bmcginni@kent.edu also on Facebook.

Lifetime Member Birthdays this Quarter

<u>Name</u>	<u>Birthday</u>	Year Grad
Richard Vesely	7/04	1970
Sonja (French) Haley	7/05	1968
Jane (Burroughs) Reynolds	7/07	1935
Joe Skowronski	7/07	1969
Rosanna (Dengg) Weissert	7/09	1968
Michel Heroux	7/14	1966
Kris (Wood) Pauken	7/17	1968
Kim (Gleason) Codner	7/31	1977
Fran (Evanoff) Motz	8/01	1969
Beatrice Siobert-Greenlee	8/02	1966
Greg Klein	8/11	1984
Richard Selender	8/15	1965
Donna (Szumski) Carl	8/15	1972
Deb (Borbely) Defer	8/19	1975
Jim Bado	8/20	1982
Lynda (McNulty) Manley	9/10	1968
Kevin Reid	9/10	1970
Ricki (Poole) Graeser	9/13	1968
Linda (Barnhart) Blankenship	9/18	1968
Janet (Hannum) Dunlap	9/20	1940
Kim Cottrill	9/24	1988
Suzanne Alexander	9/24	1968
Mark Belviso	9/25	1968
Dale Franz	9/28	1968
Rose Szumski	9/29	Citizen

Newest Members

The Streetsboro Alumni Association Board of Directors welcomes the **NEWEST** members who have joined between April 1 and July 31, 2010.

<u>Name</u>	Class
Janet Jahn-Ferrante	1960
Linda F Krebs	1961
George T (Tim) Lear	1963
Diane L (Dunlap) Steffner	1963
Dave Zavoda	1965
Edwinia L (Dengg) Messenger	1970
Denise (Szumski) Whitten	1976
Mary Ann (Rohaley) Kopcak	1977
Randy W Biltz	1979
Kimberly Ann Reese	1984
Ken & Nancy Granville	Teachers
Joe Huber	Teacher
Mary Ann Howitt	Citizen

Streetsboro Alumni Association Annual Meeting information

The Streetsboro Alumni Association annual buffet dinner & business meeting was held at the Hampton Inn & Suites on Saturday evening, June 26, 2010. There were 36 members and guests attending. Everyone came in the main entrance, picked up their name tag and meeting agenda and joined in conversations during the social time which started at 6:00 p.m. followed by a buffet dinner catered by Guido's in Ravenna. The business meeting started after the dinner. There was more social time after our business meeting.

The class of 1968 had the most members in attendance with 6: Mike Mack, Ricki (Poole) Graeser, Debbie Wenzel, Larry Bartow, Ken Brady, and Ed Szumski followed by 3 members from the class of 1965: Gary Wilcox, Richard Selander, and Mary Lou (Murphy) Selander.

There were no representatives of the "Honored Class" of 1960. The alumni association always recognizes the class that celebrates its 50 year anniversary. Next year will be the class of 1961, if we can find any of those folks who attended area high schools, but lived in Streetsboro. President Mack then read the roll of the classes in attendance.

Ed received a plaque for his outstanding dedication and guidance as the alumni association membership chairperson and newsletter editor for the 2007-2010 academic years. President Mike Mack received a plaque from President Elect Ricki Graeser for his valuable and dedicated service as President of the association from 2007 to 2010.

Debbie Wenzel distributed copies of the treasurer's report.

Vice President Ricki Graeser also serves on the Streetsboro Educational Foundation board and she announced that the Streetsboro Alumni Association scholarship recipient is Zack Puster who will be attending Akron University in the fall. A second award from a donation by SHS Class of 1964 member Les Arnold in honor of "Pop" Mager went to Stephanie Lesher who will be attending Baldwin Wallace College in the fall. Ricki also encouraged donations to the Streetsboro Alumni Association scholarship fund.

The nominating committee was made up of three members; Ed Szumski, Karyn (Kravetz) Hall, and Steve Szumski. The board of directors elected for this 2010-2011 academic year are: Ricki Graeser (68), President, Darlene (Smith) May (67), Vice-President, Don Mountain (80), Secretary, and Debbie Wenzel (68), Treasurer. Ed Szumski returns as Membership Chairperson and Karyn (Kravetz) Hall will be the Chairperson of the Program Committee.

Mr. Joe Huber (teacher) and Mary Ann Howitt (citizen) signed on as a Lifetime Associate Members of the Streetsboro Alumni Association.

The oldest person attending was Jane (Burroughs) Reynolds, class of 1935. She'll turn 93 years old on July 7. Also in attendance was Bobbie Sterne, class of 1937, first woman mayor of the city of Cincinnati, Ohio.

President Mike Mack thanked his executive board members Ricki Graeser, Debbie Wenzel, Ed Szumski and Don Mountain for their help in making this past year so very successful. Be sure to **mark your calendars** for June 25, 2011.

Streetsboro Alumni Association Website

Check out the Streetsboro Alumni Association website by going to www.streetsboroalumni.org. Our new website has membership information, scholarship information, prior issues of the Streetsboro Alumni Association newsletters, and other items of interest to our alumni. Karyn (Kravetz) Hall, SHS Class of 1989, did a great job creating our website. Go and have a look at it.

SHS Class of 1991 Reunion Plans

The class of 1991 is presently organizing their 20 year class reunion for the summer of 2011. For more information please contact Christine (Nielson) Benci at ccbenci@yahoo.com or Stephanie (Bernardo) Rodriguez at sbernardo91@hotmail.com.

Les Arnold, SHS Class of 1964, contributes to the

Streetsboro Alumni Association Scholarship fund.



Les Arnold donated \$600.00 in memory of Norm "Pop" Mager. The recipient of the \$500.00 scholarship was Stephanie Lesher, daughter of Todd Lesher, Lifetime Streetsboro Alumni Association Member, SHS Class of 1971. She will attend Baldwin Wallace College in the fall.



Streetsboro Alumni Association Treasurer Debbie Wenzel reviews the Treasurer's Report while Vice President Ricki (Poole) Graeser and President Mike Mack listen to Secretary Don Mountain read the minutes of last year's annual banquet and business meeting. In the foreground, former band director Ken Granville reviews the meeting agenda.

New Faces/Positions Streetsboro Alumni Association Board of Directors



President Ricki (Poole) Graeser



Vice President Darlene (Smith) May



Program Chairperson Karyn (Kravetz) Hall



Ed Szumski receives a plaque for his dedication & guidance 2007-2010



President Mike Mack congratulates Ed Szumski for his work



VP Ricki Graeser presents Mike Mack with a plaque.



Jan (Hannum) Dunlap (41) and Diane (Dunlap) Steffner (63)



Darlene (Smith) May (67) and Roger May (63)



Bobbie Sterne (37), Jane Reynolds (35), and Marie Dunlap (37)



Richard Selander (65) and Mary Lou (Murphy) Selander (65)



Dr. James Robenstine (42) and Marguerite (Stanton) Heritage (38)



Klaus Koennecke (67) and Phyllis (Hutton) Koennecke (69)



Joe Huber, Scholarship Coordinator Streetsboro High School



George Greenlee and Bee Siobert-Greenlee (66)



Ken and Nancy Granville



Karyn (Kravetz) Hall (89), Diane (Szumski) Latshaw (88), and George Szumski (83)



Michel Heroux (66)



Ken Brady (68) and Larry Bartow (68)